Sent: Sunday, 16 November 2003 10:11 PM

To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

Subject: Submission to Australian Expatriates Inquiry

Dr Louella Vaughan

United Kingdom

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

As a medical practitioner, my chief concern with the lack of flexibility in training. The UK recognizes my Australian qualifications and will allow me to complete my training as a general physician here, giving me full accreditation for all the time that I worked in Australia. However, if 

I chose to return home at the end, my English qualification (MRCP) would not be recognized. Despite having been trained in appropriate jobs at one of the better hospitals in the UK, I would have to spend another 3 years in the hospital system before having the right to independant consultant practice. This is a clear disincentive to my returning home.

I have also been offered a job, in another medical discipline, at a center of world reknown, in 

USA. This would require further training time, as the USA does not recognize training qualifications of any other country (although it is the fact that I will shortly be a physician and have an Oxford DPhil) that secured the offer. So, in ten years, when I will have specialist qualifications in both General Medicine and Anaesthetics, as well as degrees from Oxford and Cambridge in Modern History, it will be impossible for me to return home to work. This means it will be difficult for me to help to care for my currently well, but aging, parents or to bring up any potential children up as, even partly, Australian.

 The decision is difficult - in order to pursue an international career in academic medicine, I virtually have to forsake any dreams of returning home. And this in a country that is facing a medical manpower shortage.

As is the case with many such things, the bureaucracy ends up making the decision for you.

Yours sincerely,

Louella Vaughan
